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In order that the links in this bulletin are accessible, they will now be listed in full at the end of each summary. 
Libraries:
· BBC article about increased library use: “It's Friday evening and Woolwich Centre Library in south-east London is packed. There are children doing homework, parents chatting, jobseekers using the computers and students making use of the free wi-fi. The library saw visitor numbers grow to more than 1.2 million last year, bucking the national trend which saw footfall drop by 10 million since 2016/17. Earlier this month, new figures from the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (Cipfa) - which are based on responses from 81% of councils in England, Wales and Scotland - suggested more than 120 libraries closed last year.
“In Chester, the impact of investing in libraries is clear. In May 2017, the city's library moved to a new £37m centre called Storyhouse, which also encompasses two theatres, a cinema, cafe and bar. It was opened with the help of funding from Arts Council England and other sponsors. Since the move, book loans have increased by 50% and the centre had one million visitors in its first year”.

“Rachel Foster, the council's library services manager, says the open-plan layout, integration of different facilities and extended opening hours have all helped attract visitors”.

“Katie Hooper, a 31-year-old teacher from Chester, admits she rarely used the old library but is a regular visitor to Storyhouse”. https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-46504759 

· Guardian: Closing libraries puts vulnerable new mothers out in the cold:  “My heart sank when I read the recent 2018 UK library survey. Almost 130 public libraries have closed in the last year in Britain. Spending on libraries fell by £30m in 2017-2018 and 712 full-time staff were let go”.

“A couple of years ago, I would have simply felt sad that these – in Robert Macfarlane’s words – “magic portals into learning and dreaming” had closed – but, since my daughter arrived in 2016, and I started using my local library in a different way, I also see the cuts to libraries as symptomatic of our society’s failure to give new parents the support they need”.

“My local library became a place of sanctuary for me in early motherhood. It was a warm, bright, welcoming place with people and comfy chairs and space to feed, or sit, wolf down a chocolate bar, and then, later, to watch her crawl and walk and discover. I’d moved from London to a town in the countryside and although I felt well supported by my family and friends, days with a new baby were hard to fill, lonely (a recent poll shows 47% of women feel lonely on maternity leave) and often isolating. https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2018/dec/17/libraries-new-mothers 
· Richard and Judy in plea to save public libraries: “As more and more people back the call to have a national rethink on how we fund our libraries, the popular broadcasters said it was vital that we saved every last one. From their home in Cornwall, Richard said: “Public libraries are one of our most important national resources we have. “We must act to protect, preserve, and nourish them."    https://www.express.co.uk/news/uk/1054299/save-our-public-libraries-crusade-richard-and-judy   https://www.express.co.uk/news/uk/1053788/libraries-branches-closing-down-britain-high-street 
· Book spend by England’s public libraries falls below £30m: “Spending by public libraries in England on printed books fell 20% year-on-year in the 12 months to end March 2018 to £29.1m (£36.3m the previous year), according to new analysis of the annual CIPFA figures conducted by library campaigner Tim Coates. That sum spent on printed books represents just 3.9% of the total taxpayer expenditure on England's libraries, which stood at £748.5m (down 1.8% from £762.5m in the year to end March 2017)”. https://www.thebookseller.com/news/book-spend-englands-public-libraries-falls-below-30m-917221 

· Nearly 130 public libraries closed across Britain in the last year: “Almost 130 public libraries have closed in the last year in Britain while an extra 3,000 volunteers have been brought in to run remaining services, as the decade’s austerity pressures see local authorities continuing to apply swingeing cuts to budgets. The annual survey of British libraries by the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (Cipfa) has revealed a similar picture each year since 2010, with the number of branches and paid staff falling every year”. https://www.theguardian.com/books/2018/dec/07/nearly-130-public-libraries-closed-across-britain-in-the-last-year 

· David Walliams calls for ‘safeguarding’ of libraries: “the comedian turned bestselling children’s author, has called for the “safeguarding” of libraries. Walliams, author of Mr Stink and Gangsta Granny, said that “access to reading” should be improved. Imagining what he would do if he were prime minister, Walliams, 47, told Radio Times magazine: “I’d ... introduce new laws on children’s literacy. “Whenever I am filming around the country I try to make time to go into a school and give out copies of my books. “World Book Day provides books for children and for a quarter of the kids, it’s the first book they ever own. So I’d want to improve access to reading and safeguard libraries. “I used to go to the library every couple of weeks with my mum and dad and get out books like Stig of the Dump and Charlie and the Chocolate Factory,” he said. The author added: “My son is five and a half, and when we read together, it’s the most magical time. But I know that’s a luxury not everybody has. So as prime minister I’d improve that situation” https://www.theguardian.com/books/2018/dec/10/david-walliams-calls-for-safeguarding-of-libraries 
· Minister Criticised for telling councils to use libraries to revitalise high streets: “The Tory minister in charge of trying to revitalise the nation's high streets has been slammed for telling councils to put libraries at the heart of their regeneration. Jake Berry seemed to have forgotten that eight years of austerity meant many had to reduce their opening hours or shut completely. He made the comments as the government encouraged councils to bid for part of a £675 million pot to help improve high streets. Mr Berry told BBC Radio Four's Today: "This new fund is about ensuring that local authorities who have plans for changes - and that could be very different things it could be putting GPs' surgeries, libraries or childcare at the heart of high streets, actually have the cash to do it. "It's all very well to have the ideas - it's about backing those local plans with the money to do so." The future high street fund, originally announced by Chancellor Philip Hammond in the Budget in October, is intended to help councils in England to modernise and revitalise their town centres. But Mr Berry did not take into account the cuts councils have already suffered”. https://www.mirror.co.uk/news/politics/tory-minister-slammed-telling-councils-13777880 
Sight, vision and disability issues:
· Injection improves vision in a form of childhood blindness: “A new treatment for patients with a form of congenital retinal blindness has shown success in improving vision, according to results published today in Nature Medicine led by researchers at the Scheie Eye Institute in the Perelman School of Medicine at the University of Pennsylvania”. https://medicalxpress.com/news/2018-12-vision-childhood.html 
· OrCam artificial vision adds voice commands: “OrCam Technologies Ltd. introduced voice commands for the OrCam MyEye 2 and OrCam MyReader 2 artificial vision devices as part of its latest software update. Users who are facing complications from blindness, are partially sighted, have reading difficulties or experience reading fatigue will be able to ask their device to perform certain functions in the latest update. It also gives users a range of other new features, including Bluetooth connectivity and barcode learning”. https://www.healio.com/optometry/low-vision-geriatrics/news/online/%7B64903af1-4112-4fbb-920c-5a790c1865cc%7D/orcam-artificial-vision-adds-voice-commands 

· Electronic glasses deliver visual independence for people with severe vision loss: “Acesight electronic glasses employ Augmented Reality (AR) technology and features two full HD displays that float in front of each eye. A tracking auto focus camera between the eyes captures everything the user looks at and presents everything in magnified form up to 15x normal size. A hand-held controller allows the user to adjust magnification, colors and contrast”. Full details: https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/electronic-glasses-deliver-visual-independence-for-people-with-severe-vision-loss-300768756.html 
Share The Vision is a partnership of UK libraries and library organisations that work together to improve the accessibility of library services for blind and other print disabled people. 

More information is available from the Chair, Mark Freeman, mark.freeman@stockton.gov.uk or 01642 526481. Contributions for the bulletin can be sent to Mark at the email address above.  
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